
 
 
 
 
 

 
Circular No. 35-07/2023      

 July 05, 2023 
To 
 
All Affiliated State Units – AFI 
All Affiliated District Units – AFI 
 

Subject:  Conduct of District Technical Official (DTO) Examination 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
Please refer to the earlier circular as regards the DTO Examination to be held in 
July 2023. 
 
It is noted that very few officials are appearing in this examination and some of 
the states  have either one candidate or nil.  In the absence of qualified DTOs it is 
not possible to conduct district meets effectively. This also indicates the interest of 
District Associations and State Associations towards making the districts self-
reliant in conducting their District Meet without any outside help. 
 
I take this opportunity to request you to please ensure that every district must 
have at least 30-40 Technical Officials. 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
Ravinder Chaudhry 
Secretary, AFI  


